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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday 16th June 2006
Question No. 17
QUESTION: Councillor K. Warren
"To ask the Manager to set out his plans for the public open space at Carrigmore in Citywest, if he will consider establishing a small playground on this open space in conjunction with the provision of playing pitches, and given the close proximity of both Saggart Abbey, Verschoyle and Corbally to this area, if the matter can now be progressed by way of contributions from development levies, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”
REPLY:
The open space at Carrigmore in Citywest forms part of a larger unit of open space associated with existing housing developments at Verschoyle and Saggart Abbey. The portion of the open space associated with the new housing is currently being developed as part of the new residential development with pedestrian footpaths, stone boundary wall, new entrances, tree planting etc. 
With regard to the larger unit of open space the County Council is currently examining various options for this area. 

It is recognised that there is a need to include provision for improved sports facilities, secure boundary treatments, a network of perimeter footpaths and possibly a dedicated children’s playground, as part of the overall proposals, to serve the future active and passive recreational needs of the local population. 
The members will be informed as proposals are progressed.
